NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION FOOD AND BEVERAGE MEETING TUESDAY, APRIL 11, 2023

Commission Members Present: President David Chilcote, Member Gloria Dobbs, Member Tona Martin, and Member Eli Nickel. Commission Member not present: Vice-President Geoff Thompson. Also in attendance: Town Manager Sandie Jones.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1. CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by President Chilcote at 4:35 pm.

2. ROLL CALL

Town Manager Jones called the roll.

3. REVIEW 2023 FOOD AND BEVERAGE BUDGET

The Commission reviewed the budget and looked at what the funds are being used for. Town Manager Jones advised that the Alley Paving Bid Packets have been sent out. Bids are due by the end of April and will be awarded the first week of May. Contractors will have until the end of May to complete the paving project.

Member Dobbs asked the alleys to be marked as one way off Van Buren Street. Discussion. President Chilcote will write up this recommendation to be presented to the Town Council at their April 20, 2023 meeting.

4. CONSIDER LIGHTING OPTIONS AT PAT REILLY PARKING LOT

Town Manager Jones advised that several lampposts and lights were recently vandalized and destroyed in the Pat Reilly parking lot. There are 7 lights in this lot and the current lamp light is seven feet from the ground. Town Administration Manager Carr submitted a potential lighting replacement for the Commission to consider. She suggested that the lights be at least ten feet tall. Discussion. The Commission members agreed that an older style lamp light is preferred such as what Town Administration Manager Carr is proposing.

Member Martin moved to replace the seven lampposts and lights with wired, 10 foot tall retro style post and light, and allowing Town Administration Manager Carr to decide what lampposts and lights to purchase. Member Nickel seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

5. CHOOSE WATER FOUNTAIN UPGRADE AT VILLAGE GREEN PAVILION

Town Manager Jones explained that the water fountain at the Village Green needs to be repaired. It was suggested that they place rock at the base of the fountain to mirror the look of the light posts in the Village Green area. The Commission agreed this would be a good look and Member Nickel believes he knows someone that can do this. Town Manager Jones will contact Jenny Johnson regarding this option as she is the person that initially purchased the fountain for the area.

FOOD AND BEVERAGE MEETING APRIL 11, 2023

6. PUBLIC RESTROOMS UPDATE

Members Martin and Dobbs commented that the new stamped concrete floors in the Old School Way restrooms look great.

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COMMISSION

Member Nickel suggested they talk with the Police Department about monitoring the parking lots to prevent future vandalism. President Chilcote offered to speak with the Police Department.

8. ADJOURN

With nothing further to discuss, Member Martin moved to adjourn. Member Nickel seconded the motion. President Chilcote adjourned the meeting at 4:58 p.m.

President David Chilcote Date